
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" <CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>

Date: 11/17/2016 10:34:41 AM
Subject: 58 W Hastings - injunction granted

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

Madame Justice Russell issued her decision this morning and has granted the City’s request for an injunction to 
require individuals currently residing in the encampment at 58 W Hastings to depart the property. The order 
provides seven days for the campers to leave and imposes obligations on the City to provide portable toilets and 
garbage disposal during that one week period. In addition to meeting those obligations, we will maintain daily 
safety monitoring by VPD and VFRS and ongoing interaction on the part of our Outreach team.

As of 6pm on November 24, the order is enforceable against anyone who remains on the site at that time. Over the 
coming week, VPD will be developing an operational plan for enforcement of the order, should that be 
necessary. Of course, our hope is that the campers will all leave voluntarily before the Court’s deadline and access 
the shelter/housing options available to them.

The judge has yet to provide written reasons for her decision, although I understand from our counsel who were in 
Court today that she was complimentary of the work that Carnegie Outreach staff have being doing to support 
homeless people in the encampment to access housing. Her order includes a requirement for the City to maintain 
its best efforts to assist those individuals to transition into permanent housing.

As you know, our management of this encampment has drawn on a large group of staff from across the City, VFRS 
and VPD. That team has done an incredible job of navigating the challenging balance of interests and obligations 
that the City has in respect of this matter and, once again, have demonstrated a remarkable degree of 
professionalism and sensitivity to the people and circumstances on the site. Vancouver is very fortunate in regards 
to the calibre of civic staff, firefighters and police officers we have working for us.

Thank you for your support over these past months and please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any 
questions.

Best,
Paul

Paul Mochrie | Deputy City Manager
City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4
604.873.7666 | paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying documents contain confidential information intended 
for a specific individual and purpose. This message is private and protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying or distribution, or the taking of any action based on the contents of this 
information, is strictly prohibited.
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